Wilson-Greene BoS CoC Regional Committee Meeting Minutes
Location:  The Wesley Shelter, Wilson, and North Carolina
Date:  May 21, 2013


Attending: 
Candice Rountree – Wilson County DSS (CoC Regional Committee President)
Howard Anthony – Wilson County DSS (CoC Regional Committee Secretary)
Susan Parker – Wilson County DSS
Amanda Flory - WCDSS  
Lynne White – The Wesley Shelter
Donna Pridgen – The Wesley Shelter
Terri Hooks – Wilson County Schools
Linda Walling – Hope Station
Cynthia Smith – St. Johns CDC
Ellen Blackman – Eastpointe
Angela Ellis – Greene County DSS
Diane  Kriesel  - Veterans Residential Services
Sylvia Brewer – Veterans Residential Services
Amanda Willett – Bridges of Hope, Inc. 






Candice started the meeting with introductions of all members present.  

Candice talked about updated information from the BoS and she reviewed recent information.  She noted there is a new contact person (Corey) at the BoS who we will be working with.  

There was a discussion of the sub-committees and our involvement.  The Sub-Committees have representatives from this committee and we are active at this time. The meetings are conducted via of conference calls and others in the committee are welcome to join in on these calls if you desire.  

It was noted that funding for BoS was not included on the new budget.  More information may be forthcoming in the future.  

Group discussion was conducted concerning the recent changes with the BoS.  We feel that we will have more information on the impact of these changes at our BoS/CoC Lead Training in June.  We talked about funding issues and items involved when applying for grants. 

Presentation by Eastpointe:  Ellen Blackman, Community Housing Lead passed out information on their service areas to include a PowerPoint summary.  Ellen noted that Jeff Bessel, Green County Community Relationships and Tiffany Purdy, Wilson County Community Relations representative work with our two counties.  Ellen noted that the number on their pamphlet (1-800-913-6109) is the main portal number for entry into their system, which will allow folks to gain access to all of their programs.  The phone number is staff 24/7.  Eastpointe.net is their web site and can be access for information on all programs.  They encompass 12 counties following the merger with what used to be called the Beacon Center and they became an MCO on January 2013.  She noted that Ken Jones is the Chief Executive Officer for Eastpointe.  

Ellen stated they have the Shelter Plus Care Program.  The purpose of the program is to provide permanent housing to homeless people with disabilities.  The disability can be physical or mental health related.  Their goals include helping people obtain permanent housing and obtain a quality of life.  We talked about the importance of client’s having the necessary information when coming to DSS for assistance getting into shelter plus care orchestrated units and the idea was brought up of Eastpointe contacting WCDSS ahead of time to coordinate a client’s visit to the agency.  This might prevent confusion for the client and also provide them with a quicker visit.  

Linda from Hope Station added to the discussion noting that they have male residents who are mentally ill and in need of permanent housing.  They are not likely to be employed and need help with transitioning to a permanent housing.  She has had residents who need serious mental health services but are not finding immediately help.  We discussed the difference between basic services and enhanced mental health services.  People can contact Eastpointe to apply for services even if the person does not have Medicaid.  Veterans Residential Services added they have had situations when mental health services are needed and are not apparently immediately available.  The overall discussion in the group recognized that a large issue in our community is the challenge in obtaining mental health services in a timely fashion.  Ellen stated that their web site includes a listing of service providers.  We talked about the benefits of coordination by Eastpointe when working to place a person in new rental location noting there is often the need for utility and rental deposits.  It was noted that we have had a couple of incidents when Eastpointe customers have come to WCDSS seeking help with deposits and not bringing the needed paperwork and not understanding the need to spend time processing an application.  

Ellen then talked about the Targeting Program. 

Linda from Hope Station reported that they are sponsoring the first area mud run on June 15th.  It will be a 5K and 10K event that is being called the Wilson Swamp Stomp.  It will be 

The Wesley Shelter noted that their recent event went well.  They are looking at 1-day domestic violence training possibly on August 1st and 2nd.  It will be held at WCDSS. The presenter will be John Guard.  

Susan Parker advised that NC is going through transition to NCFAST.  Food and Nutrition is already in the NCFAST system but other programs at WCDSS will be added to the system.  She talked about EPASS on the system so that families can apply for programs electronically to begin the process.  Susan noted that possibly we will present an information session to this committee so that the information can be passed on to customers.  

The Wilson Housing Authority advised that they recently lost their Director but they are still up and running.  Please come to them to seek assistance with housing.   










Next Meeting will be June 18, 2013 @ The Wesley Shelter.
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